

Dear Pastor,

Thank you for taking the time to look over this information packet. If you are like me, you receive regular request from missionaries looking to speak with you about presenting their ministries. I know your time is important and I thank you for your consideration of the Gutierrez family.

I have had the privilege of knowing Bro. Kaleb and Mrs. Erica for over ten years. Of these ten years, I have been their pastor for nearly seven. The Gutierrez's have shown themselves to be faithful servants, who are quick to respond to service even on short notice. Their ministries have included heading up the nursing home ministries, teaching an adult Bible study class, working with the Kings Kids program, playing piano and singing (Erica) and a host of other areas of service. They are a solid family in Gospel Light Baptist Church. They are soul winners who regularly have names of lost people they are working to bring to Christ. I believe they have the drive, character, and partnering support along with mentorship of fellow field missionaries that will cause them to be a long term productive missionary.

We all want to make the most impact in these "last days" through every missions dollar. Thank you for your consideration of one of my favorite families.

Your fellow laborer,

Pastor Noel Cwenar

GOSPEL LICHUR

"But if our gospel be hid, it is hid to them that are lost"